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Worshipful Master, Brother Secretary, and Brethren, 
 

We pray this report finds you happy, healthy, and safe.  
 

The census is currently at 64. The Direct Care Program which includes 
the youngest children is at 98% capacity.  The census got up to 65.  
The change is a wonderful story we hope to announce soon. 
 

Homecoming is on!  Please make your preparations to attend 
Homecoming on October 7- 8/2022.  On Friday evening East Coast 
Rhythm and Blues will perform.  On Saturday the Shrine Parade 
steps off at 11am followed by the performance of Too Much Sylvia.  
Twenty-one BBQ teams are signed up.  Don Schwenneker is the 
Grand Marshal of the parade.   
 

The Friday before school began was a very nice day on campus.  
Everywhere I went I saw children, youth, and staff active and moving 
about.  They were completing tasks to get ready for school, helping 
others out by moving furniture, taking walks on a beautiful day, 
participating in the water games, riding bikes, and just being kids.  The 
fellas showed off their new book bags that had detachable carry bags.  
The best part of the day was all the children were happy and 
smiling.   
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Scenes and Seens! 

Check out what we’re doing, where 
we’ve been, and who we’re with! 

Eureka Charity Ride 

MHCO visits Doric Lodge in PA 

MHCO Athletes - 
Northern Granville 

Middle School 
Boys Soccer 

Fun 
in the 
Sun 



MHCO is currently experiencing more children in 
care which is wonderful.  The shortage in staff 
has placed incredible demands on the 
Houseparents and Supervisors, which I believe 
they have handled admirably.  MHCO is 
currently in the hiring process for more 
Married Houseparent Couples, Supervisors, 
and recently hired a new Recreation Director who 
has already been involved in providing fun 
activities for the kids and to provide support for 
the Houseparents. 
 
If you know anyone who might be interested, 
please have them call 919-693-5111.  We can 
immediately place younger adults 18-20 into 
the Independent Living Program.  
  
Print Shop Manager Barry Long is leaving to take 
a position at a university.  Welcome our very 
own Thomas Boyd as the new Print Shop 
Manager!  Thomas is an Alumni and began as an 
intern several years ago.  He has demonstrated 
exceptional skills and is ready to manage your 
Print Shop.  Come to Annual Communication to 
meet Thomas! 
 
As always mentioned, your prayers are greatly 
appreciated.  
 
Prayers and safe wishes to all.  Kevin Otis 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Shout out to Stedman Lodge for their recent donation! 

We have new apparel for Homecoming!  LuAnne and Tina are wearing the 
new Quarter Zip sweatshirts embroidered with OO and MHCO Logos.  Come 

get yours! 


